
MINUTES	

WISE	TOWNSHIP	BOARD	

10509	N	LOOMIS	STREET	

January	18,	2018		7pm	

PRESENT:				DORIS	METHNER,	TRAVIS	BURGESS,	Betsy	Babosh	&	Renee	Filhart	,	Robert	Moore		

The	regular	monthly	meeting		of	the	Wise	Township	Board,	was	called	to	order	by	Supervisor	Robert	
Moore	7pm.	

Pledge	to	the	flag	

Additions	or	Subtractions:	none.			

Correspondence:		FIOA	request	from	Mindy	Norton.	

Consent	Agenda;	Minutes	of	previous	meeting,	land	splits,	payment	of	bills	($24,553.37)	permits	&	
treasurers	report.		Moved	by	Burgess	to	approve	the	consent	agenda,	supported	by	Moore.																	
Vote		5-0														passed	

Public	Comment			opened	at	7:03pm	Stuart	Black-candidate	for	Probate	Judge	for	Isabella	County,	spoke	
about	his	concerns,	the	person	elected	needs	to	be	someone	very	caring.		Mr.	Black	sees	the	need	for	a	
Mental	Health	Court	similar	to	that	of	the	Drug	Court	that	we	already	have.		Richard	Los		Education	on	
Medical	Marihauna	uses	and	health	benefits.		Would	like	to	use	the	hall	for	meetings.					Closed	at	
7:15pm.	

		Reports:	Library-	short	meeting.			Fire-	Bill	asked	the	question	how	are	we	going	to	pay	for	the	new	
truck??		The	City	of	Coleman	and	Wise	Township	have	their	plan,	what	about	the	rest?		MTA		House	Rep.	
99th	District	Roger	Hauck	spoke	about	the	things	happening	in	Lansing.		Things	are	just	getting	started.		
David	Livermore	from	the	Road	Commission	spoke	about	the	item	in	the	Morning	Sun	on	the	proposed	
new	building	for	the	County	Road	Commission,	stated	that	they	would	not	be	spending	tax	dollars	on	
the	building.	

UNFINISHED	BUSINESS:	

	NEW	BUSINESS:					

1. 	Medical	Marihuana	Application	for	permit.		Moved	by	Moore	to	accept	the	application,	
supported	by	Babosh.	
AYES:		Filhart,	Moore,	Babosh	and	Methner	
NAYS:		Burgess																																																	vote	4-1				Approved	for	permit.			
	

2. Budget	work	session	set	a	date--										January	23	at	6pm.	
	



3. Annual	Road	Meeting		set	a	date			February	2	3pm.	
	
	

4. Discuss	space	&	2%	for	spring	due	March	31,	2018.	Space	is	tight	in	the	office.		We	need	to	
purchase	file	cabinets	with	locks	for	security	reasons,	with	no	place	to	put	them.		The	closet	for	
the	election	equipment	is	full.	
	

Adjourned	at	7:35pm	
Submitted	by				Doris	Methner,		
Wise	Township	Clerk	
	
	
	
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	


